		Tuesday, June 6, 2023


Health and Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

Attendees:
Desi Anderson
Terri Daly
Aaron Ramirez
Theia Bravo

Review of past minutes.

Committee discussed potentially changing meeting day and time of Safety Meeting because Lucero holds their staff meeting at this time. No one in attendance expressed an issue with changing the day or time.

New First Aid kits were sent to User Services and Experiential Learning departments. First Aid items were replenished in garden level first aid cabinet.

Pornography in the Library – There is a terms of use that patrons agree to when they log in to use the computer at the library. The filtering system for computers will become more robust in the near future. If staff observe patrons viewing pornography, they may ask them to leave for the day.

Hate Speech – Concern about expletives and derogatory comments have been made by patrons at the branch. Should be handled as a violation through the customer code of conduct. Crystal Gonzales and Amy Nelson are also available to help answer questions relative to the customer code of conduct. Managers can invite either Amy or Crystal to your department meeting to address this.

What training would be helpful for employees around safety? Committee members indicate that de-escalation training would be helpful. There are training courses in Niche Academy as well as the PIC training in Niche Academy which is very helpful. In addition, both Amy and Crystal indicate that they can attend the department meetings to address staff questions around de-escalation.

Fire Drills – Staff would like fire drills. Alan Rocco, Facilties Director, indicates that extinguishers and alarms are up to code and are maintained and checked regularly by the fire inspectors. Drills would be important to have. It is also important to review evacuation and other emergency procedures within departments at staff meetings.

Items from Departments and Branches:



Lamb
1. would like an outside security camera in the front.
Terri discussed this request with Crystal Gonzales and with Jennifer Tozer, Branch Manager.  This request would need to go through IT and Amy Nelson due to budget allocations.

2. Angry patron with mental health issues
These situations are better answered and supported through the Security Team or Amy Nelson. Patron received 3 – month suspension.

3. Would like to be able to lock the door from the inside of staff room, but door does not seem to be configured this way. 
Terri will speak with Alan Rocco, Facilities Director, about this.

4. Light by book drop – It’s difficult to see when unloading or putting books in the book drop. When Security Officer is there, he escorts staff to book drop and uses his phone flashlight. It isn’t an issue in the summer, mostly in the winter. 
Terri spoke with both Alan Rocco and Jennifer Tozer about this. Alan indicated that trees around the book drop needed to be cut back and is working on this. In addition, Alan also installed an extra pair of solar lights near the book drop. Jennifer said that the city or county might be installing a new voting drop box along with a security camera and lights. This will definitely help with lighting outside if this is done.

Technical Services

1. Loading dock area is dark. There is a light, but you can’t see past the stairs. Biggest issue is with people rummaging around in the dumpster. When this happens, we call security. Would like a better light. 
Terri spoke with Alan Rocco about this and he indicated that he would look into putting a light there. Alan also said that there is a security camera there and the pictures come through very clearly even in the dark.

2. Garden level kitchen and bathrooms – construction workers left a coating of fine dust and film coating the kitchen and the downstairs restrooms. Would like it to be deep-cleaned. 
Terri spoke to Alan Rocco about this and they can get a company to come in for a deep cleaning of that area.

3. Book carts and totes are stacked in front of fire extinguishers in Rawlings basement.
Terri investigated this to see where these items might be coming from. It was determined that it is books in the park materials that are being stacked there. Terri communicated to Rawlings Manager the necessity for keeping areas around fire pulls and extinguishers clear. 


If members of the Safety Committee see something that could be a safety hazard, you don’t need to wait until our next meeting to bring it up. Safety Committee Members are empowered to address things they see that are unsafe. You can bring these things up to your manager, the Director of Facilities, Alan Rocco, Crystal Gonzales, Manager of Security Services if security related, Amy Nelson, Associate Director of Public Service, or Terri Daly, Human Resources Director. 

In our Employee Safety Manual on the first page it says, 
“Employees are encouraged to report any unsafe work practices or safety hazards encountered on the job.” 
“Management and the Health and Safety Committee members are responsible for educating employees on how to maintain the safest possible workplace.”

As an employee and a member of the Safety Committee, if you see something that you think needs to be reported, please report it at that time.

Public Health Emergency – Covid-19
The Covid-19 Public Health Emergency has been declared over. Public Health Emergency Leave ends June 8, 2023.

Emergency Preparedness

As a workplace, we need to be prepared for emergencies. The Safety Committee plays a critical role in this. Safety isn’t one person’s responsibility; workplace safety is the responsibility of every employee in the district. 

The committee briefly discussed Emergency Preparedness in our meeting and Terri Daly sent out an email regarding this topic. Resources include PCCLD's Niche Academy.
Under Library Safety and Security, there is a tab that is titled "Emergency Preparedness and Library Safety Online Resources." If you follow this tab, it will take you to READYColorado. There is a link to READYColorado below. 

Committee discussed Active Shooter Training. PCCLD brought in Pueblo PD to conduct Active Shooter training at the October 2022 staff day. There are also videos and resources that review what to do in these situations. These are included on Niche Academy and Ready Colorado. 

There are many resources around active shooter response. CISA – Cybersecurity & Infrastructure Security Agency has several resources. 
https://www.cisa.gov/topics/physical-security/active-shooter-preparedness

The Department of Homeland Security has created an entire booklet addressing active shooter scenarios and responses. 
Chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.dhs.gov/xlibrary/assets/active_shooter_booklet.pdf


READYColorado is an excellent source for emergency preparedness including evacuations as well as active shooter situations. It's important for all employees to be aware of what to do in an emergency, as the better prepared we are individually, the better prepared we can be as an organization. The Safety Committee members play a key role as spokespeople throughout the organization to remind all employees that it takes each of us being educated and aware of what to do when an emergency occurs. The Safety Committee plays a key role in educating employees and getting the safety word out.

Assignment: Safety committee members should select a topic from one of the emergency situations reviewed in the Employee Safety Manual, Niche Academy and/or on the Ready Colorado or any other emergency preparedness resources to review with coworkers in your department meetings. This will be helpful as we work together on a daily basis ensure we all have a safe workplace.

Niche Academy:
https://my.nicheacademy.com/pueblolib-staff

Ready Colorado:
https://dhsem.colorado.gov/info-center/readycolorado/colorado-hazard-information


Next meeting, Tuesday, July 11, at 2:00 pm.
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